SAWYER LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT
MONTHLY COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
May 18, 2023


Present:  Rich Adams, Dave Lebeouf, Tom LeMien, Janice Tkacek, and Paula Adams

Meeting came to order at 6:00 PM. The Minutes from the April 20, 2023, meeting were read, accepted, and seconded with changes.

· Dam:  All the boards are in and the lake is filling up. We haven’t had much rain lately and a few weeks ago the water was flowing over the boards because of all the rain we had. Rich has heard from Bob Carter from NH Dams. He is working with the engineers that need to do the study for the dam and he is working on the calculations for the pins on the breakaway. There has to be three different engineering people to look at the dam and once this happens we will need to have a meeting with the state.

· Beaches:  Bob has been repairing the beaches from the winter damage. Bob did the major repairs on Beach two and three. He will be doing the finishing touches in the next couple of weeks before the holiday. Rafts and ropes are in. The landscaper has been mowing the beaches. Everything will be ready for the long weekend. Dave mentioned that the fire hydrant pipe on Beach 6 separated. The Fire Chief said they would be out to fix it.

· Roads:  Bob and Frank have been grading and raking the roads. Some had to be done twice because of the rain. The roads look to be in pretty good shape. Dave gave an update on paving the end of Fox Drive. Clairmont will be paving it the end of June. 

· Treasurer’s Report:  Janice transferred $10,000 from the General Fund to the Operating Account to cover bills. All checks are cleared but two. She will need to transfer money again to cover bills. All the statements and bills have been signed by the Commissioners.
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· Treasurer’s Report Continued:  

General Fund:			$167,707.26
Operating Account:			$ 13,625. 00

All paperwork for the state is completed except one which is still pending. Janice will keep checking to see if it’s accepted. Janice and Mike Griffin will do the Audit in June.

	The Treasurer’s Report was accepted and seconded.

· Open Forum:  Paul Dionne wants to send a Freedom of Information Act to the District and wanted to know what address to send it to. Dave gave him the District’s address. Dave asked what he wanted to know? He brought up rules about the sand on the beaches. The district is not allowed to bring in sand from the water. He went on to tell the Commissioners this was incorrect. At this point the Clerk asked him if he came to cause trouble as he usually does. 
Paul was mad because a trailer he left on District Property was gone through to find out who it belonged to. 
Paul then complained that the launch on Beach 5 is too shallow and people couldn’t launch their boats. Dave stated he just put his in with no problem. Paul said people were putting their boats in on Beach 3 because five was too shallow. Dave said that was not the case, they didn’t know that boats were launched on Beach 5. 
One person did say that he thought the Commissioners were doing a great job.

The meeting was getting out of hand with the bickering. Rich Adams ended the meeting and told Paul to mail his complaints to the Commissioners.


					Paula Adams
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